
May 6, 2025 
 
The meeting was called to order by Mrs. Roth at 5:35 p.m. 
 
There was a motion and a second to approve the minutes from the April meeting. 
 
Both Mr. Holman and Mrs. Williams passed sharing a principal’s report out of respect for the 
guest speaker, Mr. Church.   
 
Mr. Church shared with our group about his team’s mission to support safe routes to school for 
our students.  Montara has sidewalks, but some are pretty narrow.  At Pauline South, a large 
number of students are walking and biking to school.  His firm is reaching out to parents and 
school professionals to solicit input.  Then they will perform a study of the area, and create a 
safe system for students to walk and/or bike to school.  The draft report will be presented to the 
district and the buildings.  The school district is committed to lower cost improvements to 
improve the overall safety in this regard around the schools.   
 
Mr. Church opened the floor to hear additional questions: 

●​ Crosswalk between the school and Boys and Girls Club.   
●​ The road by PS (Morrell Rd.) cars are passing when students are crossing.   
●​ Proper training and equipment for being an adult crossing guard.   
●​ School zone is not marked on the east side of PC.   
●​ The neighborhood is lacking crosswalks.   
●​ Question about electric scooters.  
●​ Concerns about curbs being ADA accessible 
●​ Three crosswalks at PS are under review. 

 
 
New Business: 

●​ Mrs. Williams made a motion and Mr. Pennington seconded the motion to revise the 
current by-laws.  The group discussed the possibility of reviewing the by-laws during the 
summer:  Mrs. Roth, Mrs. Kelly, Janelle Martin, Mrs. Williams and Mr. Holman can 
review and review, maybe during the 1st week of June.   The group will review and 
create a draft of recommendations to bring to the full board in the fall.  

●​ Family Fun Night - Mr. Pennington shared a document with the highlights from this 
year’s family fun night.  574 tickets were counted (some people did not turn in a ticket).  
71 volunteers supported the event.  Face painting continues to be most popular.  The 
weather was great.  Maybe we could do something that people could do while waiting in 
line.  Need someone to help police the face painting.  Maybe pick 5 simple pics on 
cheeks.   Maybe keep the line outside the door to keep the rooms from getting too hot.  
Rooms had personal items out and need to be put away.  Remember to lock the rooms 
that were not in use.  Hang signs vs. flat on the walls.  Additional signage for where 
things are located. Custodians need a list of the rooms for clean up.  Waiting on final 



numbers.  Bake sale sold out of most items.  We would like to use 32 Auctions for next 
year’s silent auction.   

●​ Nominations for President, Vice-President, Treasurer, Secretary:  We can take 
nominations from today through  May 16.  Ballot sent the week May 19-23.    Ballots 
close May 23.  Officers would be announced by June 1 and the new officers would meet 
June 3.   


